
 

DIARY FOR MARCH 2025: 
 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON      
PARISH EVENTS, PLEASE ALSO VISIT 
OUR PARISH WEBSITE AT: 
www.middevonparish.co.uk/coldridge 
AND OUR “WHAT’S ON IN COLDRIDGE, 
DEVON (WOICD)” FACEBOOK PAGE AT: 
www.facebook.com/groups/coldridge 
 

 

Saturday, 1st March 
7.00pm: HALL:                 A NIGHT AT THE RACES 
 

Monday, 3rd 

2.30-4.30pm: CHURCH:               CHURCH CAFÉ 
 

Tuesday, 4th 
2.00pm: HALL:                  COLDRIDGE QUILTERS 
 

Ash Wednesday, 5th 
2.30pm: HALL                        SUNSHINE SINGING 
7.00pm: CHURCH:         MISSION TEAM SERVICE 
 

Thursday, 6th 
7.00pm: HALL:                       VILLAGE HALL AGM 
                (Followed by Hall Committee Meeting) 
 

Friday, 7th 
7.00 for 7.30pm: HALL        SOCIAL/FILM NIGHT:                          

Film: Heartwarming family/animal adventure 
(Cert PG 2024) 
 

Sunday, 9th 
10.30am: CHURCH:              MORNING PRAYER 
2.40 for 3.00pm: HALL : RUGBY “SIX NATIONS” 
 

Monday, 10th 
7.30pm: HALL:                        GARDENING CLUB 
 

Wednesday, 12th 
7.30pm: HALL:                    WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 

Thursday, 13th 
7.00pm: HALL:                   ADULT TABLE TENNIS 
 

Friday, 14th 
7.15pm: HALL:                    FETE OPEN MEETING 
8.00pm: HALL:                        COLDRIDGE ARMS 
 

Saturday, 15th 
4.15pm: HALL: SIX NATIONS ‘SUPER SATURDAY’ 
 

Sunday, 16th 
10.30am: CHURCH:             HOLY COMMUNION     

Thursday, 20th 
7.30pm: HALL          PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
 

Friday, 21st 
7.00pm: HALL:                                     CRIB CLUB 
 

Thursday, 27th 
10.30am –3.30pm: HALL        COLDRIDGE CAFÉ  
                                                 & CHURCH TOURS 
7.00pm: HALL:                  ADULT TABLE TENNIS 
 

Sunday, 30th 
11.00am: CHURCH:          MOTHERING SUNDAY 
 
 
 

NEWS FROM ST MATTHEW’S CHURCH: 
WORSHIP & SERVICES: 
As we move into the season of Lent, looking 
forward to Easter, our lovely old church is once 
again offering lots of variety in its worship this 
month. 
On Ash Wednesday (5th), we are honoured to be 
asked to host our Mission Team Service at 
7.00pm. Everyone is welcome to join us. 
Our usual service of Morning Prayer takes place 
at 10.30am on Sunday 9th and Holy Communion 
at 10.30am on Sunday 16th. 
We also extend a very warm invitation to 
everyone to come along to help us celebrate 
Mothering Sunday. This will be on Sunday, 30th 
March at 11.00am. The service will be led by Lyn 
Gould, who we welcome back to Coldridge for 
this very happy, family service. We will be 
hearing from members of the community about 
their experiences of motherhood and provision 
will be made for children.  Hopefully, they can 
present their mothers with cards and gifts, made 
on the Saturday. There will be lots of singing and 
it is very fun-oriented.   Children...please bring 
your mums; Mums…please bring your children. 
Dads are very welcome too, of course!   
Please put the 24th May into your diaries now. 
This will feature the Re-Dedication of the 

Edward V stained-glass window, followed by 
historical talks by John Dike and others. In the 
afternoon, we will be welcoming Philippa 
Langley to speak to us and, possibly to sign 
copies of her new book about the Missing 
Princes Project. It will be fun and it will be 
fascinating. Please watch out for further news 
and notices about this event .                         JWS 

CHURCH CAFÉ: MONDAY, 3rd MARCH at 
2.30pm in the church: 
We extend a very warm welcome to you all to 
‘pop in’ and enjoy a ‘Cuppa, Cake and 
Conversation’. Please treat it like any other 
Cafe...it’s very informal, it’s fun, it’s free and 
you can just come and go as you please, or stay 
for the whole thing if you prefer. 
John Smith & Andrew Green (Churchwardens) 

CAR POOL:  Please be aware that we are now 
really short of volunteer drivers. If you can spare 
an hour or so, every now and again, please let 
me know. Many thanks. John (01363 83436) 
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VILLAGE HALL ‘REGULARS’: 
TAI CHI: CLASSES RUN FROM 
4.00pm, EVERY MONDAY 
 

ART GROUP: EVERY TUESDAY, 
FROM 10.30am 
 

PILATES:  EVERY TUESDAY, FROM 
APPROX 6.00PM 

COLDRIDGE CAR POOL 
 

Affordable Transport to local 

medical appointments: 
 

Our Tariff (for return trips) is as 

follows: 

Bow:   £4.00 

North Tawton:  £4.00 

Winkleigh:   £3.50 

Chulmleigh:  £6.00 

Crediton:  £7.00 

Okehampton:  £10.00 

Exeter:           £15.00 

Barnstaple:  £17.00 
To book a trip or to join the team (we are 
need to recruit new volunteer drivers), 
please contact: 

John Smith on 01363 83436 or 

email: biggles1047@gmail.com 

 
 

 



EDITOR’S NOTES: 
Thank you all for your Notices, News and 
Events for this issue. 
The copy deadline for our APRIL issue is 
SUNDAY, 23rd MARCH. Please may I have 
all your items, in WORD or JPEG format, no 
later than then. 
John W Smith 
Email: biggles1047@gmail.com 
 

 
GARDENING CLUB: 
February’s meeting was a very good turn-out 
considering it was another freezing night. 
Coldridge’s own Viv Hunt was on hand to 
brighten things up with her talk about how to 
inject some colour and scent into the garden at 
this unforgiving time of year.  
The next meeting is Monday, 10th March at 
7.30pm in the Village Hall. The guest speaker 
will be Peter Savage from Bowden Hostas, a 
family-run plant business in Sticklepath.  
Everyone is welcome to come along to find out if 
there’s more to cultivating hostas than fending 
off slugs.  
There may be a selection of plants for sale but 
the time of year is not ideal. However, Peter has 
suggested you browse through the online 
version of their 2025 catalogue and let me 
(Tracy) know what you would like. I can then 
place the order to be delivered at the meeting 
and you can pay for them on the night - so don’t 
forget some cash or a card. 
Here is the link to their catalogue (I have tested 
it!). Be patient, it takes a few seconds. Click the 
four diagonal arrows button to Switch to 
Presentation Mode to make it larger. 
https://mega.nz/file/WYERDLJQ#MBRsfO3peIlF
_qe7EAOvErYc5WAJS3nOUmPaUz8jNU4 
This meeting and shopping opportunity is open 
to everyone so see you later… or should that be 
Hosta La Vista! 
Don’t miss the fun: Join Gardening Club for £15 
per year. Non-members most welcome £3 per 
person.                                                             Tracy 
 

 

 
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE: 
At our February meeting we had a very 
interesting talk by Lisa Tame from the local 
charity Farms for City Children, founded by 
Warhorse author, Michael Morpurgo. The 
charity has three farms where children from 
inner city areas can experience the adventure of 
working together on farms. The farms welcome 
children from 8 to 18yrs old for five-day 
residential courses. They take part in all sorts of 
farm activities including feeding and milking 
cows, weighing pigs, and harvesting vegetables. 
Their experiences help to improve their 

communication and social skills, as well as their 
self-esteem. Afterwards, members and non-
members enjoyed a chat over a cuppa. 
At our next meeting on Wednesday, 12th March 
in Coldridge Village Hall at 7.30pm, we will be 
reading some short radio plays. So, if you feel like 
tapping into your inner Olivia Coleman, then join 
us for what promises to be a theatrical evening 
full of fun and laughter. 
Non-members are always welcome (£3).   Lisa 
 

                                                               

 
 

 

Garden Maintenance, 

Landscaping & Fencing, Tree 

Surgery  

& Seasoned Logs: 
 

CALLUM J BARBER 
 

07557129961 

cj.barber99@outlook.com 

Please contact for free 

quote/assessment 

 

mailto:biggles1047@gmail.com
https://mega.nz/file/WYERDLJQ#MBRsfO3peIlF_qe7EAOvErYc5WAJS3nOUmPaUz8jNU4
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MISSING ADVERT FROM 
EMMA TREBY, HYPNOTHERAPIST 

BRUSHFORD 
Call or text Emma on 07894 555075 or 

email: emma@inspiredtochange.biz 

 
 

 
 

 

 
With apologies to Emma. I need a new 
version of the advert to work with our 

new layout. ED 
 

 
                                                                                                                      
 
 
 

 
                                                                                             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PHYSIOTHERAPY IN 
COLDRIDGE:  
AVAILABLE NOW! 
 

 

If you’ve been on the Waiting list for 

physiotherapy for too long, for painful 

Aches and Pains, please wait no longer! 

Why not go Private and 

Local? 
 

I am a Physiotherapist with 35 years’ 

experience, working from my local 

private studio. 
 

Musculoskeletal Treatments 

Rehabilitation after Orthopaedic 

Surgery 

Lymphatic Drainage 

Bowen Therapy 

Reiki 
 

HOME VISTS UNDERTAKEN 
 

Call or Text Freddie on  

07591 171536 or 

Email: freddy.vonrabenau@gmail.com 

 

S.J.CARNE 
Independent Family Owned 
Funeral Directors 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Established over 60 years 
Personal Attention Day and 
Night 

Samantha 
Summerhayes, Ingleigh 

Green,  
Winkleigh, Devon, EX19 8AT 

Email: 
samjcarne@outlook.com 

Tel: 01837 680199 
Pre-arranged and Bespoke 

Funeral Plans Available 
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